
 
          

         
                   South District 

Conversation Record by Jeri Briggs, ES I in Hazardous Waste Section 

Date: April 2002     

File: Dixie Structures and Maintenance Inc With: Gwen Blackwell 

Phone: 239-693-9339  

Subject: Drums located outside at Summerlin Storage Facility on Pine Ridge Road 

______________________________________________________________________________ 
04/10/02 Called Dixie Structures and spoke with Gwen Blackwell wife of Brian Blackwell 

who leased storage space from Michael (Tony) Allen at Summerlin Storage.  I explained to Ms. 

Blackwell that on April 8, 2002, while looking for another company in regard to a complaint, I 

observed several drums outside of the storage unit leased to Dixie Structures.  There were two 

full closed blue steel ring top 55-gallon drums with Sherwin Williams paint labels on them and 

that one of them had what appeared to be sludge or waste paint in it.  There was also a ~half full 

closed gray steel 55-gallon drum with a tap in one of the bungholes and a label with some 

numbers and a barcode.  Ms. Blackwell said that the drum with the tap in it was product mineral 

spirits and that she did not know the contents of the other two drums.  Ms. Blackwell 

cooperatively agreed to find out the contents of the two remaining drums and when disposed she 

agreed to send copies of the manifest. 

 

04/22/02 Called to check status of drums and learned that the facility telephone number had 

changed to 863-612-0102.  Called the new number and again spoke with Ms. Blackwell and she 

said they had moved to their new location at 851 Elm Street, LaBelle 33935.  Ms. Blackwell said 

the drums were scheduled to be removed by Howco Environmental. 

 

04/22/02 Went to the new facility location on the way to another inspection in LaBelle and 

met with Ms. Blackwell for a few minutes.  I walked through the new location of the business 

and determined that the drums had not been relocated to the new facility location. 

 

 

May 13, 2002 Received faxed copy of Howco manifest dated 04/26/02 for the removal of four 

drums of contaminated soil waste determination ID # 042202785-001. 

______________________________________________________________________________ 
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